Fruitport District Library Board of Directors

Regular Meeting

Wednesday, May 21,  2025

The meeting was called to order by President Rose Dillon at 5:36 p.m.

Present:  Rose Dillon, Ruth Woodward, Bill Overkamp, Nan Riekse, Pat Walstra

Excused: Junella Rule and Anna Dudas
Also, in attendance: Matt Lubbers-Moore, Bill Weimer, Donna Esche.

The agenda was unanimously approved as presented.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None

REPORTS

Library Report:  The Director’s report indicated that our programming continues to be outstanding with large numbers of patrons attending all events.  The partnership with Calvary students has also been very successful and has encouraged more youngsters to come into the library and get library cards.  He already has a meeting scheduled to make plans for continuing the program next year.  Kathleen Johnston has been hired as the library sub to help cover summer vacations.  
Matt has asked Nick Heimler, our I.T. rep to help secure the appropriate camera system for safety and security at the librarian’s side entrance.  The system Nick recommends would cost approximately $1,200, but should be reimbursed for 90% through the e-rate program.  Motion by Woodward, supported by Reikse to allow Heimler Consulting to purchase and install the camera system at a cost not to exceed $1,200 and to utilize the e-rate program for reimbursement.

Matt also presented some locker systems which could be placed in various locations around the township which would allow people to pick up books closer to home and/or at times the library is not open.  We have received a grant for $10,000 which would cover the cost of these lockers and also provide money for purchase of a new library drop box.  The board would like him to find out how these lockers could be secured in position, as well as where they would be placed and how much the cost of branding with the library logo and information.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were read by Trustee Woodward.  Motion by Overkamp, supported by Walstra to accept the minutes as written.  Motion passed unanimously.

Building Report:  
Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon. 

A motion was made by Trustee Woodward, supported by Trustee Reikse to approve payment of April bills totaling $9,348.05.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.

OLD BUSINESS

New library locations:  Discussion of possible sites continues.  Trustee Woodward reported on property on Mt. Garfield Rd near the mall.  The board continues its interest in property on Quarterline Rd., as well, and will continue to seek input from the Township Board, the D.D.A., and Recreation Committees.  Township Supervisor, Todd Dunham briefly entered this discussion and is open to being included in our ideas for the Quarterline Rd. property.  Trustee Dillon will check on zoning requirements. 

Spring Flowers:  Trustee Dillon reported that the Boy Scouts will be cleaning up the grounds at the library following Old Fashioned Days.  The Friends of the Library have already placed a planter and planted a few items which look very nice. 

NEW BUSINESS

Discuss meeting with the Village Council:  A tentative meeting has been scheduled prior to the next Village Meeting on Monday, June 16 at 4:30, pending Village approval.  Trustee Overkamp will let us know if this is agreeable. If so, an official notice will be posted.
Other: A donation of $10 in memory of Donna Pope was received from Ray Doegnes.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None

Motion by Reikse supported by Overkamp to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Woodward
